
O.H.E.A. Executive Committee Meeting 
Sept 11, 2018 

 
I. Call to order (Please turn off or set cell phones to ​​vibrate​​) 
 
II. Date of Electronically Approved minutes - ​​Jeanna  

motion to approve - Sarah  
seconded - Karen  

 
III. Delegate elections  
 
IV. Treasurer’s report​​ – Greg  

motion to approve - Valerie 
seconded - Rose 

 
V.       Correspondence​​ -​Jeanna 

● Amanda Fields (Oakdale) - baby  
● Amy Wilford (JFD) - surgery  
● Kelsey Moser Miller (COH) - wedding 
● Katie Hunter Johnson (OHHS) - baby 
● Lora Buchanan (OHHS) - sympathy  
● Chris Gibfried (OHHS) - baby 
● Krista Irvin (OHHS) - sympathy 
● Susan Gillespie Berdine (DMS) - wedding  

 
VI.      Board of Education Meetings 

Board Meeting:​ highlights update from Beth P. 
- Minutes link​: ​​https://www.ohlsd.us/boe-meetings/ 

 
VII​​. ​​     Old Business 

● Discuss these further at hot topics: 
○ Elementary - will time be allotted for SDQ in the future?   

- SDQ - possible on end of quarter inservice​ ​​(building time) 
○ Question was brought up about having possible time for OHLSD to complete 

trainings from Jason Nash during inservice days? 
- Please use the window wisely  

○ Clarify continuing contract process for members  
- Should have received an email from admin first week of school 
- Confirmed with DMS and Springmyer that message was sent to staff) 

 
VIII. ​​    New Business  

● Continuing contract applicants have until Oct 1 
● School Board and Developing Meeting coverage 

○ We will be placing the link on the minutes from now on and if members want 
more info from the meeting...they can contact the rep that attended  

● Next month’s OHEA mtg date conflicts with Elementary Conference night 
● Heat-​Jeff is getting daily readings from John Beckmeyer.  

○ ½  buildings have air & ½ do not(​Valid complaints - not being ignored - cost) 
 

https://www.ohlsd.us/boe-meetings/


 
 Next OHEA Meeting: October 9th 

 
Next Oak Hills Local School Meetings 

 
Board Development Meeting District Office:  Sept 24th @4:30 

Regular Board Meeting:  Oct 1st @ 6:30 Delhi  
 

 
 
See following page for Buildings  

        September 2018 Building Information 
 

High School 
- Appreciation for all of the kind gestures with regards to Michelle ‘Minkle’ Taylor  

 
Delhi 

- Appreciation of having food during first days of the school year from PTA/Admin. 
 
Rapid 

- See general  
- Still waiting to hear back from special services update  

- Response is still the same.  The district office special services team has received 
the final report from the HCESC special ed review team and is currently reading 
through the entire OHLSD Special Services Review document. Communication 
about the findings, recommendations and next steps will be shared in the months 
ahead. 

- We will communicate about next steps  
 
CO Harrison 

- Kindergarten numbers are super large (29/30 in a class) - numbers are large across 
district, except at one school - distribution is not consistent among schools 

- We are aware and committed to continue to evaluate numbers for projections for 
next year 

- Need an update for the contract so that the pm does not average into the am 
- Possible solution could be to drop a keep session … so that the numbers can go down  
- Possibly look at revamping the ‘keep’ … 

- We will evaluate and look at this again before we finalize plans for the upcoming 
year 

- Shout out to administration for always being available and problem solving  
 
Oakdale 

- IVS long term doesn’t know how to write IEP and the load was given to other IVS at the 
building 

- Clarity is being discussed and follow up to come 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

General Concerns: 
- Appreciation of water - it was a nice gesture  
- Appreciation of big fans - also a nice gesture  
- Agreed that Stop the Bleed training was beneficial 

- Glad to hear it! 
 

- Elementary concern of the power shut down during school hours instead of after school  
- We attempt to work with them as best we can and they give us a timeline - we are 

on their time and attempt to avoid instructional time as much as possible 
 

- Overload of info in August (RRMS, JFD) 
- Some of which we don’t have the materials for  
- Some of it doesn’t work / Lots going on already… new ELA 
- We understand the frustration but we are on their schedule and materials are 

distributed as soon as they arrive and communicated about what is missing  
- Vision is to be able to build upon these resources and materials so as to not have to 

do this every year with a new program  
 

- Possibly re-evaluate the use of the first three days of PD and all throughout the year 
(district ran stuff) SPG, JFD, RRMS, OAK, COH,  

- We are responding to teachers needs and offering professional training on them 
- The beginning of the year is ALWAYS overwhelming and we are still maintaining 

our focus on our mission as a team (some other items get added to the mix i.e. 
safety, etc.) 

- These are all tools to help us as educators - use them the best way we can in our 
classrooms and with in our curriculum 

- What are solutions … teacher recommendations? 
- Every 5 years look for curriculum adoption/revamp - additional support is offered 

and also other solutions are always welcome to help us reach our goals together 
- Long term vision is building professional learning, teacher personalized learning and  

 
- Aesop updated with personal days accumulated  

(pay stub reflects it but not updated on aesop yet) 
- Will check into this and follow up  
- Track your own as well  

 
- In the last 6 years… K-2 teachers have had to learn 9 new programs  

- We get it and know that this has been a lot lately  
- We are trying to make the process easier but please be patient and keep in mind 

that we as a team (admin and teachers) are trying to use what time we have and 
resources available to make it more smooth and best practice  
 

- Request: 
- Can we have a flowchart that states what admin is over seeing which 

programs/content areas 
- Will be given to us soon  

 
 
 


